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January 

Events 

January 3 (Wednesday) 

Monthly Meeting 

Venice Community Center 

Speaker: Dr. Antonio  

Toscano de Brito  

Topic: Newly  

Discovered Orchids of  

Brazil  

 

January 5- 7  

(Friday – Sunday) 

Sarasota Orchid Society 

Annual Show & Sale 

Sarasota Municipal  

Auditorium 

 

January 11 (Thursday) 

Growers Clinic 

Venice Community Center 

Room F, 7pm. 

Rick Belisle 

Dendrobium Culture 

 

Newsletter 

Quick Links 
VAOS 2017 Show Sponsors 

Orchid Resources     

January General Meeting  

Next Meeting: Wednesday, January 3rd at 7pm 

Location: Venice Community Center (doors open at 6:30 pm) 

Speaker: Dr. Antonio Toscano de Brito   

Topic: Newly Discovered Orchids of Brazil  

We’re fortunate to have Dr. 

Toscano de Brito return and 

share the latest in his world 

travels searching for new 

orchids and studying how 

they create new species in 

response to diverse          

environments. For our newer 

members, Dr. Toscano      

received his PhD. from the 

Royal Botanical Gardens at 

Kew, lectured at Harvard 

University, and participated 

in the Global Plants Initiative. He continues to be active at the Marie 

Selby Gardens in Sarasota where he heads the Selby DNA           

Monitoring Unit and frequently travels to Brazil where he is now a 

“Special Visiting Researcher” at Parana University.  

He is the world’s leading expert on the more than 4,000 species of 

Pleurothallids, mainly found in South and Central America. His lively 

presentation will be illustrated with many photographs from his friend 

and co­worker, Dr. Wade Collier, who accompanied him on his most 

recent trip and who also volunteers at Selby. Dr. Collier will provide 

tips on orchid photography in challenging environments. Following 

the presentation, Dr. Toscano will entertain questions from the     

audience and perhaps share a favorite recipe or two from his time in 

Brazil as owner/chef of the “Orchidarium”, a Brazilian/Portuguese 

restaurant. 

http://www.vaos.org/?page_id=3674
http://www.vaos.org/?page_id=2508
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A Message from Your President  

As we close 2017 and welcome in the new year, I wish to thank our members 

and our board for their many contributions over the past year. We are fortunate to 

have active and enthusiastic members, ready to jump in and help where needed 

– I think that our society is special in that regard.  I appreciate the dedication and 

time that our board members contribute to our society. Every one of them is     

forward-thinking, enthusiastic and dedicated to the best interests of our society.     

I deeply appreciate their leadership and good work.   

I wish all of our members a happy and healthy new year! 

Carol Wood, President 

Volunteers Needed for Our Annual Show 

Our annual show is rapidly approaching and we still need to fill 78 volunteer time slots.  If you have 

not signed up, or if you can do more, please sign up now for a 2-3 time slot Friday, Saturday or    

Sunday, February 2-4.   

Please email Carol Wood at ShowChair@VAOS.org to sign up, or sign up at our January 3rd     

meeting. All show volunteers receive the show collector edition t-shirt, free admission to the show, 

great food, fun and camaraderie.  

Instructions for Volunteers - All volunteers should enter through the rear door of the community     

center to check in and be directed to their assigned location.  T-shirts can be picked up at the      

Membership Table after checking in.  

Arts & Crafts—A reminder to our members to get your arts and crafts ready for display at our show.  

Pre-register with Noreen and bring them to the community Center on Friday, February 2nd, between 

2 – 4pm.  Chair: Noreen Chervinski, pgifolks@yahoo.com  

Food - Bring your favorite dish Friday, Saturday or Sunday: hot or cold main dishes, casseroles,   

pastries, platters, desserts, etc. Saturday is the most important day. Note what dish you will bring and 

on what day on the sign- up sheet for food or email to Linda Hahn, Chair.  Email: Lindaw­

wfl@verizon.net    

The chart below summarizes where we need your help and describes the job. This is our       biggest 

fundraiser of the year and we depend on all of members to join us to produce a successful show. 

mailto:ShowChair@VAOS.org
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First Show of the Season 

 Your Blooming Plants are Needed! 

    Sarasota Orchid Society Show January 6­7 
 

Our first orchid show of the season, the annual Sarasota Orchid Society (SOS) Show and Sale, will 

be held at the Sarasota Municipal Auditorium, 801 N. Tamiami Trail, January 6th­7th. Setup is Friday, 

January 5th, 2018,from 9am ­ 4pm. Show hours are Saturday 9am ­ 5pm and Sunday 10am ­ 

5pm. Your blooming plants are needed to create our display.  

Please bring your blooming plants to our January 3rd meeting and we will transport themt o the 

show.  You can pick them up Sunday 5pm at the SOS show or arrange with us to transport them 

back. Please bring a box or container for transport. 

Alternatively, you may drop off your plants at one of two locations by Thursday January 4th, 6pm:  

 South Venice: Carol Wood, 4941 Bella Terra Dr., Venice (Venetia), 497­4995 (Leave on front 

porch) 

 Venice Island:  Bruce Weaver, 328 West Bay Dr., Venice, 800­7804 (leave by front door) 

We will be happy to transport them to the show and bring them back for your pick up on Monday. 

You may also bring them directly to the Sarasota Municipal Auditorium on Friday January 5th at 9am 

All plants must be registered in advance via email by Wednesday January 3rd, 5 pm: 

Email your plant name with a photo or bloom size and color description to Renee Bynum,                  

PlantReg@VAOS.org. Plants should be cleaned, staked, free of pests and disease and labeled with 

both the plant name and the owner’s name. Flowers should be in prime condition to last through the 

weekend show. Please water your plants thoroughly and place in a box or container for transport to 

the show. 

We need help transporting plants and with display set up on Friday and take down on Sunday. If you 

can help, please contact Jay Loeffler at 485­9569 

mailto:PlantReg@VAOS.org
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Treasurer’s Report November 2017 

Operating Fund Starting Balance 11/01/17 $ 16,779.53 

+ Income             $ 9,830.00 

- Payments            $ 2,205.33 

Closing Balance 11/30/17        $ 24,404.20 

 

Petty Cash            $ 40.00   

 

Total Operating Fund 11/30/17     $ 24,444.20 

 

Reserve Fund 

Starting Balance 11/01/17       $ 25,067.90 

+Interest Income - 11/30/17      $ .62 

Closing Balance 11/30/17       $ 25,068.52     

Submitted by Mary Amos 

 

 

Venice Area Orchid Society 2017 – 2018 Officers 

President Carol Wood - pres@vaos.org  

Vice President – Programs & Immediate Past President  Bruce Weaver - 

programs@vaos.org  

Vice President – Social Affairs Sharon Kahnoski - social@vaos.org 

Vice President – Show Displays Jay Loeffler - disp@vaos.org 

Treasurer – Mary Amos - tres@vaos.org 

Recording Secretary – Joanna Shaw - rsec@vaos.org 

Communications Director & Newsletter Editor – Robin Parsons - csec@vaos.org 

Membership Chair – Judy Loeffler - memb@vaos.org 

Annual Show Chairs – Carol Wood, Judy Loeffler- showchair@vaos.org 

 

Volunteers  

Jay Loeffler (Webmaster) - Website@vaos.org 

Kathy and Jerry Beck, - Raffle Table 

Joanna Shaw, Kristin Shaw & Cynthia Vance - Plant Table 

Sue Grimmer & Dick Lawson - Technology 

Kathy Toth, - Mentor Coordinator- mentor@vaos.org 
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VAOS Holiday Dinner Party 

The VAOS Holiday Dinner Party was held once again at the Boca Royale CC on Friday, Dec. 8th. The 

country club was festively decorated as were the attendees. With the music of George DeJong, a      

at the country club, we enjoyed Christmas music before and during dinner.  We had about 40 orchid 

plants to auction along with jewelry from Robin Parsons and a beautiful centerpiece from Natasha 

Romero. What fun we had during the auction with some out-bidding others and a lot of banter and fun 

had by all. Natasha also donated favors at each place-setting that were orchid filled Christmas        

ornaments. Thank you for your thoughtfulness both Robin and  Natasha, we were all thrilled with 

them.  The meals again were done well and each plate decorated with a pretty pink orchid.  The     

music continued after the auction and the dancers took to the dance floor.  For those that could not 

make it this year, we look forward to having you join us next time.   

Submitted by Sharon Kahnoski, VP-Social 

Bruce & Toni 

Dodi and waiter 

Donna, Kristen and Cynthia 

Janet and Dale Hoy 

Fred and Nora Berger 

Jerry and Kathy Beck Jerry and Mary Judy and Jay 

Julie and Chris Davey Donn Smart and Robin Parsons Kate and Al 
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Linda Schaller and Richard Marilyn Singer and Claudette Naoki and Joanna 

Natalia and Henry Peg and Bill 

Sharon and John Peg and Nancy 
Rich and Mary 

Sally and Judy 

Sharon and Courtney Miles 

Stephanie and Ken 

Steve and Kathi 

Ted and Sally 
Tony and Ellen 
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VAOS Holiday Dinner Party 

Join the American Orchid Society  
Join the American Orchid Society for just $65 and receive: 

 
 INSTANT ACCESS to hundreds of back issues of the award-winning Orchids magazine dating 

back to 1934 
 
 A FULL YEAR of additional magazine issues plus a much anticipated and valuable annual  
 supplement 
 
 Over 60 READY- TO - WATCH webinar recordings on numerous orchid subjects 
 
 FREE and DISCOUNTED access to hundreds of Botanical Gardens and Arboreta in the U.S. 

and Canada 
 
 Discounts on orchids and supplies if they are inspired to start growing orchids 
 

Join thousands of members in supporting orchid education and conservation worldwide 
today by joining the AOS. www.AOS.org 

Membership Dues Are Now Due  
 

Now is the time to renew your Venice Area Orchid Society membership. Dues are only 
$20.00 per household each calendar year.  

Please pay Treasurer Mary Amos at our January 3rd meeting or mail your check, payable to 
VAOS, to:  

VAOS  
P.O. Box 443  

Venice, FL 34284-0443 

 
Please do not delay so that you can be included in the 2018 Membership Directory. This is 
also the time to make sure we have your current contact information - address, phone and 

email address. Please check our 2017 Membership Directory to see if your entry needs     
editing.  

If your contact information has changed, please notify Judy Loeffler, Membership Chair at: 
memb@VAOS.org 

                                                                                                  Submitted by Judy Loeffler 

http://www.aos.org
mailto:memb@VAOS.org
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January Growers Clinic 

 

Our next Growers Clinic is Thursday, January 11, 2018 when Rick Belisle will present 

Dendrobium Culture Tips. We will also hold our Seedlings Competition awards ceremony 

at this time so those of you who took on the challenge on 2/3/17, bring in your plants for 

awards and prizes. VAOS Growers Clinics are held the 2nd Thursday of the month in 

Room F, Venice Community Center, 7pm.  Use the left side entrance of the building.  

Bring your problem plants for expert help.  

All members and guests are welcome.  

ASK 10 ORCHID growers how to sprout backbulbs and you’ll likely get a dozen answers. These     

include everything from the sphag-n-bag method to potting the backbulbs as you would a front division 

and hoping for the best. 

The theory behind the sphag-n-bag method (and its corollaries) is that by keeping the backbulbs in a 

constantly humid environment, but not touching wet potting mix, dormant eyes will eventually break. 

The method varies, ranging from placing the backbulbs in Ziploc bags or large plastic pretzel jars to 

suspending the backbulbs in a dry cleaning bag over moist potting medium and hanging the whole 

affair from the bottom of a greenhouse bench (popular when I first started growing orchids in the 

1960s). But they all rely on nearly 100 percent humidity. 

Other methods that involve potting the backbulbs in one fashion or another, including laying the   

backbulbs on a tray of moist medium, are based on the theory that contact with moist medium will 

eventually trigger growth. 

One method that is almost never mentioned is standing the cleaned backbulbs in water. The simple 

mention of orchids in standing water tends to raise hairs on the back of the neck, but this method 

works surprisingly well. Not all backbulbs will eventually sprout, but neither do they turn into a smelly 

mess like cut flowers in water. And it is necessary to change the water only if a backbulb begins to  

decay. 

The backbulb divisions are cleaned of sheathing bracts, all dead roots are removed and the division is 

stood upright in an open container of water covering the dormant eyes. This container then goes on 

the growing bench and water is added to maintain a constant level covering the eyes. Depending on 

the backbulb and the age of the dormant eyes, sprouting can occur in as little as a week, but in       

virtually all cases an eye will sprout in a month or less. The backbulbs can be left standing in water 

until the new growth develops sufficiently to begin rooting, and then potted in your choice of potting 

medium. I’ve personally left these divisions in water for up to six months. By that point, the new growth 

is very well developed with roots several inches long. 

Acknowledgment: I would like to thank my old friend Leon Glicenstein for reminding me that so few 

people today know that this nearly foolproof method works. — Ron McHatton, AOS chief operating 

officer (email: rmchatton@aos.org). 

Sprouting Backbulbs 
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Let our sponsors know that you appreciate their support! 
 

PLATINUM 
 

Herald Tribune Media Group 

Citrus Plumbing of Venice 

Costco Wholesale 

Davis & Beyer, DDS 

Gettel Hyundai of Sarasota 

Gulfside Mortgage Services 

The Heart Institute of Venice 

Indigo Pools & Outdoor Living 

The Star Thai & Sushi Venice 

 
GOLD 

 
Best Nails & T-Nails of Venice 

Center for Sight 

Daiquiri Deck 

Doggie Divine 

Family Dermatology 

Garden of Eden Florist 

Godfrey Remodeling & Repair 

Gulfside Mortgage Services 

Hoskins Pest Control 

James Griffith Salon 

Manasota Flooring 

Murdock Stones Etc. 

R.A.V.E 

Regions Bank 

Richard’s Carpet Warehouse 

2017 Show Sponsors 
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Contact Us 

Venice Area Orchid  

Society  

PO BOX 443 

Venice, FL  34284-0443 

 

 

 

 

President                         

Carol Wood 

pres@vaos.org  

 

 

 

 

Membership                                                                               

Judy Loeffler  

memb@vaos.org 

 

 

 

 

Visit us on the web at 

www.vaos.org 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

January 3 (1st Wednesday) – Monthly Meeting. 
Venice Community Center.  
Speaker: Dr. Antonio Toscano de Brito  
Topic: Newly Discovered Orchids of Brazil 
 
January 6 -7 – Sarasota Orchid Society Annual Show & Sale  
Sarasota Municipal Auditorium.  
Set up: Friday 
Show: Saturday and Sunday. See details in this newsletter. 
 
January 11 (2nd Thursday) – Growers Clinic 
Venice Community Center Room F, 7pm.  
Speaker: Rick Belisle - Dendrobium Culture 
Also: Seedlings competition judging and awards. 
 
January 12 -14 – Tamiami International Orchid Festival 
Dade County Expo Center, Miami.  
Show Info: www.orchidfestival.com 
 
January 19 - 21 – Fort Lauderdale Orchid Society  
Show Info: www.flos.org 
 
February 2 - 4 – VAOS Annual Show & Sale 
Venice Community Center. 
Friday: Set up 
Show: Saturday and Sunday. See details this newsletter. 
 
February 7 (1st Wednesday) – Monthly Meeting 
Venice Community Center. 
Speaker: Vern Bloch 
Topic: Cattleya Species 
 
February 8 (2nd Thursday) – Growers Clinic 
Venice Community Center Room F, 7pm.  
Speaker: Renee Bynum, Topic: Culture Basics for Specific Genera 
 
March 2- 3 – Englewood Area Orchid Society (EAOS)  
Annual Show & Sale 
Englewood United Methodist Church.  
Thursday March 1st : Set up - Details to follow. 
 
ONGOING 
 
Mentor Program: help for beginning growers                                           
contact Kathy Toth, Mentor@vaos.org 

Orchid Judging takes place at Christ the King Catholic Church, 
McLoughlin Center – Room C, 821 S. Dale Mabry Hwy., Tampa, FL 
33609. at 6:30pm on the fourth Wednesday of every month. Info: 
http://www.fncjc.shutterfly.com/ 

 

mailto:pres@vaos.org
mailto:memb@VAOS.org
http://www.vaos.org
http://www.orchidfestival.com
http://www.flos.org
mailto:mentor@vaos.org
http://www.fncjc.shutterfly.com/

